
NEWSLETTER N0 40 12TH DECEMBER 2019 

LAST DAY FOR TERM 4 - FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER AT 2.30PM  

FIRST DAY FOR TERM 1 - THURSDAY 30TH JANUARY 2020  
 

LAST DAY FOR CANTEEN - FRIDAY 13TH DECEMBER 2019  

FIRST DAY FOR CANTEEN - MONDAY 3RD FEBRUARY 2020  

INTRODUCTION OF Qkr!  

I am very pleased to inform you that as from the commencement of next year, for your convenience, we will be 

introducing Qkr!- a free App that you can download and use to order and pay for your childõs lunch orders. This 

service is in addition to our existing cash payment method and if your prefer to pay by cash that is fine with us. 

Please note that at this stage the Qkr! App can only be used for the purpose of ordering and paying for student 

lunches. A detailed set of instructions on how to use Qkr! Is provided with this newsletter. Please donõt hesitate to 

contact our office staff should you have any queries or concerns. 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs)  

Q. Whatõs the biggest change you've seen in education in your career?  

A. Iõve been asked this question increasingly as my length of time in education has increased over the years. Its an 

interesting one, simply because so much has changed and yet so much is not dissimilar to when I started. Clearly 

the impact of technological change has been profound and thatõs had a societal impact of which education is one 

strand. The commodification of education has certainly ramped up significantly and we can see that in the  

ever-increasing competition within and across education sectors. On a more micro level, there are many. Picking 

just one, does no justice to the kaleidoscope of changes that have swept through school education over my 50 plus 

years in teaching. That in itself is noteworthy of mention. Having said that ð just one of many changes ð school 

hours have been extended in a somewhat camouflaged way with the widespread introduction of before and after 

school care programs. Kids never came to school as early as 6.30am or left as late as 6.30pm years ago, unless they 

were getting to school early to catch a bus to some far away school camp or returning from such a camp, and 

there had been a hold up on the way back for some reason or other. 

 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 



HAVE YOU CHANGED  YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 

DIARY DATES : 
 

Friday 13th December  Prep Chesterfield Farm excursion 

Monday 16th December  JSC Craigcare Christmas visit 

Tuesday 17th December  Grade 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 17th December  Parent helper morning tea thank-you 

Thursday 19th December  Grade 5/6 End of Year excursion - Casey Arc & Bowland 

Friday 20th December  Grade 6 Graduation Bear/Ball 

Thursday 30th January  First day for term 1.  

     Grades 1 - 6 start time 9am to 3.30pm 

     Preps - start time is 9.15am - 12.45pm on the first day, then 9am to 

     2pm on Friday 31st January until Friday 14th February. 

PORTAL PERMISSION TO BE GRANTED BY:  
 

 

Friday 13th December  RSVP Parent helper morning tea thank-you 

Friday 13th December   Grade 5/6 EOY excursion 

Friday 13th December  JSC Craigcare Christmas visit 

 

 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 
QUOTABLE QUOTE  

 

ôThereõs a lot of shooting stars out there ð and not just in the night 
skyõ 



LAST DAY OF SCHOOL ð Friday 20 th  December 2.30pm finish.  
Parents are reminded that our last school day is Friday 20th December and school finishes at 2.30pm.  Out 

of Hours School Care will operate from 2.30pm and students attending need to be booked in.   

END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY AND CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE ð MONDAY  

16th  DECEMBER 9am  

On Monday 16th December we will hold our final assembly for the year.  Awards will be given out and we 

will have a celebration performance which includes a selection of songs performed by each level of the 

school. We welcome parents and families to attend this end of year celebration which will be held on the 

basketball courts from 9am. Students are encouraged to dress in Christmas colours for this special  

assembly.  

 

STUDENT REPORTS  

Our school reports will be available on the parent portal from 3.30pm on Friday 13th December. We hope 

families enjoy reading their childõs end of semester report and celebrate the progress made.  

 

BOOK PACK COLLECTION  

Book packs will be ready for collection from the school on Friday 24 th  January and Wednesday 

29th  January between 9am and 3pm.  The office will be open to receive payments on these two 

days. Families are reminded that payment for their childõs requisites for 2020 should be paid prior to the 

commencement of the school year.  A discount of $20 will be applied to the Essential Education Item  

component for all payments that are received in full by 28th February 2020 or to those families who commit 

to a payment plan by this date. Payments can also be made in a variety of ways.  Information regarding this 

option is provided on the Student Requisite notice.   

 

PARENT HELPER MORNING TEA  

We invite all parents who have assisted in our school in any capacity to our annual Parent Helpersõ Morning 

Tea on Tuesday 17th December from 11.15am to 12pm. Invitations have been sent home but if you missed 

yours, please come and join us in the gym on this morning.  We look forward to thanking all of our families.  

 

GRADE SIX GRADUATION  

We wish all of our graduating grade six students every success at secondary school.  We look forward to 

the graduation presentation on Tuesday evening at the Cardinia Cultural Centre where we have the  

opportunity to celebrate with the students and families.  

 

ORIENTATION DAY  

What a wonderful and smooth transition day our students and teachers had on Tuesday.  We welcomed all 

of our new families and students to our school. The teachers enjoyed the opportunity to get to know their 

new grade and share some time working with their class of 2020.  

  

LOST PROPERTY  

There is a large amount of lost property, which is laid out in the main school corridor, including school 

jumpers, hats, art smocks, and casual clothing and lunch boxes.  Please come and have a look through this 

before Tuesday 3.30pm.  Items that remain will be bagged and donated to a local Op shop.  

 
FIRST SCHOOL DAY 2020  

School resumes for all students on Thursday 30th January 2020.  Grade 1 to 6 studentõs start at 9am and our 

Prep students start at 9.15am.   

 

Sandra McCrum and Angela Maskery 



 

Medical forms will be going home to all students who have a known medical 

condition such as; 

 

ANAPHYLAXIS  

ASTHMA  

ALLERGY  

 

Itõs the department of Educations guidelines that these forms are completed 

within a calendar year, so families are asked to take these forms to their local 

G.P during the school holidays and return them to the office during book  

collection. Can you please ensure all forms have a photo attached to 

them and the medication is given to the office prior to the  

commencement of school.  

 

All medication held in sick bay this year will be sent home with your child on 

the 20th December 2019, the last day of term 4. If your child is finishing school 

earlier than the 20th December, please call into the office to collect their 

medication.  



2020 Parent Payment forms were sent home to all families on Monday 18th  

November 2019. We do encourage all families to complete and return these 

forms to the office by Friday 20th December 2019.  You donõt need to pay in full 

by this date, just complete the paperwork so we know how and when you are  

going to pay. You have the option to pay in full if you wish or you can set up a  

fortnightly or monthly payment plan. In order to collect your book pack on the 

24th or 29th January, we will either require full payment of the book pack or the 

first (1st) payment of your plan.  There are several ways you can pay, cash, cheque,  

Eftpos, credit card, direct credit or Centrepay. If you have misplaced your payment 

plan, please all into the office for another copy. 

Semester 2 school reports will be available online via the Parent Portal 

from 3.30pm, Friday 13th December 2019. 

To view your childõs school report, please log onto the Parent Portal,  

 

https://sentral.berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au/portal2 

 

Your username is your email address & the password you would have 

created.  To find reports, click on the menu tab,  select your childõs name, 

click on Student Details and then click on òPublished reportsó 

 

If your child is in grade 6 and leaving us at the end of term 4, please  

remember to save or print these reports as you will loose access to the 

Parent Portal from Mid January 2020. 



Please return ALL LIBRARY BOOKS by no later 

than Friday 13th December in order to complete 

our stocktake.  

We currently have 273 books on loan 

that need to be returned so please  

remind your child to return them  

immediately! 

 

Our Parent Helper Morning Tea will be held on Tuesday 17th December at 11:15AM in 

the school gymnasium. Invitations will be sent home today to families. If you donõt receive 

one, please speak with your childõs classroom teacher or call into the office. We would 

love to see as many of our families enjoying a cupcake and cuppa and its our way of  

saying thankyou for helping throughout the year. Please complete the invitation RSVP 

form and return it back to the office by Friday 13th December so we can organise our 

catering. 



THANK YOU TO OUR 2019 HELEMTED HONEYEATER  

AMBASSADORS!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I wish to thank our wonderful Helmeted Honeyeater 

ambassadors for the fantastic job they have done this 

year.  Congratulations to Tess, Faith, Felix and Cooper 

who have been fabulous to work with and their       

passion for the environment and looking after the    

critically  endangered species has been very           

commendable.  On Monday, Mel, the environmental 

educator from the Friends of the Helmeted Honeyeater visited our school and together with all the students who  

applied to be an ambassador this year, we planted 100 indigenous plants into the grade 5/6 common room garden.  

This was a way to thank all students for their interest and applying to be an ambassador.  All the plants planted can be 

found within the Helmeted Honeyeaterõs natural environment. Our ambassadors interviewed Mel for the school radio 

program. The interview will be aired over this week and next. I look forward to working with another group of       

students in our ambassador program in 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Gardening, Mrs. McCrum.  






